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Hart County Board of Commissioners

January 8, 2007 Work Session 5:30 p.m.

Meeting Minutes
A work session of the Hart County Board of Commissioners was held on Monday January 8, 2007 beginning at 5:30 pm.  All Hart County Board of Commissioners were present along with Hart County Administrator, Jon Caime.
1. Pay Scale Update Review:
Commissioner Dorsey pointed out the fact that the Hart County Board of Commissioners has recently adjusted all full time salaries in the County with the exception of the solid waste director and the senior center director positions.  After discussion, the BOC decided to increase the senior center director position one grade to a grade 20 and grant Pat Fleming, Solid Waste Director a two step increase, retroactive to 2005 similar to the other positions that were increased or at the end of any probationary period.

2. Cash Flow Analysis:

Administrator Caime presented his cash flow models for the SPLOST and General Fund accounts and explained the details of the cash flow.  He also reminded the BOC that the SPLOST III account owes the General Fund $2,100,000 but with the projected cash flow repayment of this debt does not look feasible in the current fiscal year.  He also presented a letter from the HCWSUA about their SPLOST III requests.  

The BOC indicated a desire to repay the general fund debt and chose to postpone the Old 29 Highway Water Project and District 5 water projects.  The BOC agreed to include the SB White water project in the FY07 budget.  The roads portion of this project that is required per the grant is to be paid for with water project SPLOST funds rather than roads SPLOST funds.
3. FY07 Road Work:
The BOC agreed that individual commissioners have the authority to place roads or replace roads on the list of roads that will be first time paved with tar and gravel but not to change the miles allotted per district.  The BOC agreed to add 1 mile to Districts 1 &3, 2 miles to Districts 2&4 and 4 miles to district 5 of new first time tar and gravel roads for the FY07 list based on the total distribution of dirt road miles per district.  

Administrator Caime explained that the first time tar and gravel of dirt roads includes Old Mill road and Circle (district 2) and Curt Bailey road (district 4) from the FY06 prior year commitment.  He also stated that the District 4 commissioner is making an even swap of road miles from the balance of road miles that were to be done from the FY06 list to include two additional roads, Greenwood road and Jane road.
The BOC also agreed to place a bid for paving of the DOT contract roads (North Forest, Clay, Morris, Old Reed Creek, and Redwine Church road part 2).  Also to be included in the road bid may be: the repaving of the “old” recreation park parking lots (Rec SPLOST money), repaving of the convenience centers (after work for regrading the sites is complete), and road paving for the SB White water project (required as a part of the local contribution for the grant, to be paid for with Water SPLOST funds).

Administrator Caime explained that he will develop a first time tar and gravel paving schedule as soon as he receives the new miles from the BOC.  He will then forward that schedule to the BOC and if the BOC does not object to the proposed schedule, the schedule will be implemented as presented. 

4. Road Bush hogging:

The current vendor agreed to hold to his price per mile which is the same as when it was bid two year ago.  No fuel surcharge has been requested from the current contractor although fuel prices have increased substantially over that period of time.  Administrator Caime explained that he will be coordinated with the contractor to place more emphasis on the major roads for the first cut.  The minor roads will be bypassed the first cut and then cut on the second pass.  This will be done during the prime spring growing season when the 90 day cycle is too long to keep the grass cut on the major roads, creating unsafe driving conditions.
Commissioner Brown stated and the BOC agreed to Administrators’ option #2, which includes hiring two new full time road department employees, one additional maintenance shop employee, and purchasing a side arm and related equipment needs for a full time side arm crew that will maintain the vegetation outside the current bush hog contract.

5. Road Department Job Description Approval:
Administrator Caime gave copies of the Road Department Job Descriptions to the BOC and stated that these have been discussed several times over the past year.  The BOC agreed to review these for consideration of approval at the January 23 BOC meeting.
6. Road Department Pay for Experience 

Administrator Caime explained the Road Department pay for experience program that was implemented in the past year.  He explained that OJT (on the job training) is tracked by the employee by a log of equipment that is operated by the employee which is then verified by a signature of the road department management.  The employee must then pass a test on the operation of the particular equipment for the next higher job grade.  The test is documented.
7. Revision to the Hart Speed Ordinance:
Administrator Caime explained that the Hart County Board of Commissioners requested the GA DOT to perform a speed study on Hart County roads.  The DOT has forwarded the results of this study to the BOC for action.  The BOC will be required to have three readings to implement this change in the speed ordinance.

8. Roads Plan Update:
This issue will be discussed at a later date.

9. Other Issues If Time Permits

None
With no further action, Commissioner Oglesby made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Dorsey, approved 5-0.

------------------------------------------------------------
----------------------------------------------------------------

Joey Dorsey, Chairman



Jon Caime, County Administrator

